IEEE/PES SWITCHGEAR COMMITTEE


ADSCOM MINUTES 





2 October 2001


Quebec City, Canada





Meeting called to order by the ADSCOM Subcommittee Chair Alec Monroe





Introductions





Minutes approved from last meeting





OFFICIAL BUSINESS





1.   Meeting organization





Consideration of a different time slot for Adscom.  Not much support for moving it.





Meeting room requirements and A/V equipment





Needs for LCD projector.  Some people offered to bring LCD projectors when needed.





Needs for power strips in the room to plug in lap tops.





Scheduling of meetings





All meetings should be coordinated by Subcommittee Chairs through the Committee Secretary.





Transactions paper process





The level that Ray Capra was operating at has been eliminated.  Will now be handled at the Subcommittee level.  





Need to forward papers to Mietek which should be considered for prize paper awards.





Aurn Phadke has been approving changes for papers AWMC for most papers which are resubmitted.  Subcommittees should be making this decision.





Progress on standards review for Tom Tobin proposal on IEC adoption/integration into our documents.





Bill Long:  HVCB is looking at the new IEC standard for HVCBs.  Discussed what to do regarding adopting IEC.  Concern that the document was large and had a lot technical changes.  Concern on how we organize ourselves to participate in the IEC process.  The TF will compare the new IEC standards with the IEEE standards to identify the differences.  Will work on identifying these differences first.  An electronic copy of the IEC standard has been made available to the TF members by IEEE staff.





Ted Burse:  Learned that IEC has said metal clad gear is ambiguous.  Felt like IEC has effectively thumbed their nose at IEEE.   Request, if possible, that the Switchgear Committee file a formal protest on this issue.  





Alan Storms suggests that a list of those on the TAG, WGs and Maintenance Teams should be put on the web page.  





As a Category  D Liaision with IEC 17 the IEEE Switchgear Committee can make comments direct to IEC 17.





Naeem Ahmad:  You can see the TAGs on the IEC web page.  IEEE has problems getting IEC to listen in power engineering because US is not as dominant in the power field as they used to be.





Switchgear Assemblies made Motion for IEEE Switchgear Committee to make official statement to IEC 17 protesting the removal of the words metal clad switchgear from IEC 60298, edition 4 CD.  Seconded by Ginger Kamber, HVS.  Motion carried.  





Also, suggestion to send letter to Larry Farr, Cutler Hammer, who is the USNC rep to the Maintenance Team for IEC 60298.





Roy Alexander:  


It seems to be commercial reasons pushing this


HVCBs are predominantly made by global manufacturers.  Standards have come together over the years


Would like to see the pilot for looking at this remain only in HVCB for now.


Feels his influence is more in IEEE.  





RODE is looking at the Recloser document as the predominant standard and have received comments from IEC.  Intent is for IEC to accept the document as IEC standard without change after it is approved by IEEE.  Was also routed through STL for comments.





Nigel McQuin:  Views this as an organizational change than a technical change.  Most other countries have a country process.  





Dave Stone:  


Recommend that we take advantage of the liasion D with IEC17


Approach them through the IEC TAG


Tobin’s proposal does not say we have to accept IEC standards, but can take exceptions





Naeem Ahmad:  Will send out information on Category D to those who want it.  ASK NAEEM TO EMAIL IT TO ADSCOM SECRETARY





Switchgear Committee Membership





Several people have been submitted for Committee membership.  In process of updating active membership list.











Subcommittee Updates





Education, Recognition and Publication Subcommittee





Presentation on IREQ by Marcel Fortin at Tuesday luncheon.





Looking for volunteers for future presentations.





Minutes on the web.  Set standard template for file names to put minutes on the web.





Awards:  for Past Chairs of Committee and Subcommittee.  And plaque for Distinguished Service Award.





High Voltage Fuse Subcommittee





See HVF Minutes.





High Voltage Switch Subcommittee





Discussion on rolling IEEE1247 information into C37.30.1.  Ray Capra disagrees with leaving 1247 as an open approved document for 10 years while rolling the info into C37.30.1.





Keith Gray:  Probably should have been an Adscom document instead of an HVS document.





Suggestion to continue with the current course of action and have HVS make a statement in the consolidated document about 1247.





IEEE NesCom has said that they will not change 1247 number to C37.39 unless a PAR is issued and the document is revised.





Common Clauses will pull out appropriate portions of 1247 at some point and put in Common Clauses document.





HVS is directed to maintain 1247 for 10 years.





High Voltage Circuit Breaker Subcommittee





Circuit Switcher document.  Randy Dotson is working on Invitation to Ballot.





Ruben Garzon is handling corrigenda for C37.04.





Roy Alexander balloting changes on capacitive current switching





Anne Bosma is Chair for revising C37.012.








Low Voltage Switchgear Devises Subcommittee





See LVSD minutes.





Reclosers and Other Distribution Equipment Subcommittee 





New WG on sectionalizers.  See RODE minutes.





Switchgear Assemblies Subcommittee





See SA minutes.








ADSCOM WG Reports





Common Clauses WG





Concern on multi-teer document in references.  See Common Clauses WG minutes.





Conversion of Power Switchgear Equipment WG - C37.59





See C37.59 minutes and reports.





Capacitor Switching Task Force





Meeting on HVCB issues to held in Quebec.








TECHNICAL COUNCIL





Meeting schedule for the PES General Meetings has been changed.





Web conferencing service is available from IEEE:   www.ieee.org/web/webconf








FUTURE MEETING PLANS





Next meeting will be 28 April - 2 May 2002 in Newport, Rhode Island.





2002 Fall meeting is being planned for Galveston, Texas.





Possibly try another hotel in Charleston if we go back to Charleston in the future because of security problems that happened at the Mills House which were brought up in ADSCOM.








